I feel I only have one option left and that is to take this to judicial review due to what has gone on from the start of this case to date. And therefore ask for a stay until this has been addressed.

At application will be put in under public funding for all court hearing transcripts for this case which I hope will be granted by the judges who have heard parts of this case and the issues in this case.

Regards

Miss Lorraine Cordell